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Thank you to our school community for your support with Lighting Up the Arts (LUTA). The night was a wonderful 
celebration of the performing arts at Colonel Light Gardens. As I mentioned on the night, I would like to thank all those 
involved in making the night happen including: 
 

▪ the voluntary attendance and help of almost all of our R to year 2 and specialist teachers showing their support for 
their primary colleagues in helping supervise students and coordinating the movement between acts 

▪ the year 3 to 7 class teachers for all their support, flexibility, rehearsals and making it happen – every class performed 
so well 

▪ the admin team for sorting out the logistics of tickets sales, programs, first aid etc 
▪ Shane Pluck for all his work behind the scenes, his flexibility and co-ordination 
▪ Ashley Blight for co-ordinating the event with his organisation, support and first class attention to detail 

 

Finally we congratulated Marian Woodlands for her vision, planning, dedication and capacity to pull something of this size 
off. Her passion for the performing arts is greatly appreciated by the whole CLG community. We hope this was not her last! 
 

At staff meeting this week, we reviewed how it went and what could improve. We were disappointed on the night with the 
quality of sound for some acts and have made the Adelaide City Council aware of that. Hopefully this will be reflected in 
what they charge us. We also plan to look for a larger venue for the event in 2 years, so that parents and carers aren’t 
restricted to buying just 2 tickets.  If you have any other feedback good or not so good, please email me at 
rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au 

mailto:rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au


 

 

Rick Bennallack  
Principal 
0412 261 231 
rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS  

SEMESTER 1 REPORTS 
Our semester one written reports will be sent home on Tuesday, July 3rd. 
Teachers put an enormous amount of work and thought into the grades and 
comments they provide using evidence and professional judgement. We hope 
that parents and carers will look carefully at all three aspects of the report, 
which when read should give you a thorough understanding of how your child 
is doing, and where they can further improve: 
 

1. Achievement levels: The grades are decided through evidence by 
assessing student learning against the achievement standards outlined 
in the Australian Curriculum for all subject areas. A ‘Satisfactory’ rating, 
equates to a ‘C’, and is given to a student who is currently achieving or 
is on track this year to achieve the year level achievement standard. To 
receive an ‘Excellent’ rating is something very superior. An ‘excellent’ 
student achievement rating not only shows an advanced understanding 
of the knowledge, skills and understandings of the subject but indicates 
he or she can apply them in new and unfamiliar contexts. The 
Australian Curriculum achievement standards can be accessed at 
www.australiancurriculum.edu.au 

2. Effort rating: It is important to look at this in relation to the 
achievement level. All we can ask for is for every student to do their 
best. This rating will give an indication of how much room for 
improvement the teacher believes exists. 

3. Explanatory comments focus on areas of strength and goals for further 
improvement in English and Maths in some detail. The general 
comment can refer to social or work skills or to other areas of the 
curriculum. In this section, teachers often highlight a focus area for the 
remainder of the year. 

 

After reading the report, please contact your child’s class teacher if you have 
any additional questions. 
 

STAFFING 
 

Assistant Principal Jodie Cunningham is currently on long service leave until 
the beginning of next term. Another Assistant Principal, Ashley Blight is 
taking long service leave for the last 7 weeks of term 3 to travel overseas. 
Simone Percy is backfilling Jodie and Ashley while they are on leave. 
 

Becky Cassin started maternity leave a week or so ago. Kylie Booth has 
taken over the role in room 13 sharing with Kat Butler. 
 

I am pleased to announce our Business Manager, Stef Marston has been 
reappointed for another year. Stef is backfilling Amanda Jackson. Amanda 
has had her finance role in central office extended for another year. 
 

EARLY FINISH AND THE START OF TERM 3 
 

School concludes on Friday at the earlier time of 2:10pm. We wish everyone a 
relaxing break. 
 

School will resume on Tuesday, July 24th.  Monday, July 23rd is a Pupil 
Free Day. 

Dear Parents, carers, students and community friends, 
      

 

 

WHAT’S INSIDE 
   

 COVER   -  LIGHTING UP THE ARTS 2018 
 

PG 2  - PRINCIPALS NEWS 
 

PG 3  - NATIONAL DISABILITY DATA 
    MORTLOCK PK 10YR LEASE 
 

PG 4 - 2019 ENROLMENTS 
   SRC NEWS  

 

PG 5  - LIBRARY NEWS 
 

PG 6  - LUTA 2018 PICS 
  

PG 7  -   LIUTA 2018 PICS 
    

PG 8  - THE ART CORNER 
 

PG 9  - P.E. & SAPSASA UPDATE 
 

PG 10 - OSHC PUPIL FREE DAY 
 CANTEEN NEWS 
 

  PG 11 - FUNDRAISING NEWS 
   SPARE CLOTHING NEEDED 
 

  PG 12 - KELLY SPORTS PROGRAM 
   COMMUNITY NEWS   
  

PG 13 - COMMUNITY NEWS Cont... 

       
 

      DIARY DATES 
 

06/07/18 -  CASUAL DAY    
  BLUE & WHITE or RSPCA 
  GOLD COIN DONATION 
   

 - WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY   
  12:20pm 
 

06/07/18 - EARLY DISMISSAL  @    2:10pm 
    

-   TERM 2 ENDS  -  
 

23/07/18 -  PUPIL FREE DAY 
 

24/07/18 -  TERM 3 COMMENCES 
 

31/07/18 -  ICAS ENGLISH     
 

31/07/18 -  SCHOOL TOUR     
  9:30am 
 

31/07/18 -  FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 
  5:30pm 
 

02/08/18 -  SRC DISCO’S   
  REC-YR1  /  2:00pm-3:00pm 
  YR2-YR5  /  5:00pm-6:15pm 
  YR5-YR7  /  6:30pm-8:00pm 
 

03/08/18 - REC-YR2 ASSEMBLY  11:20am 
  YR3  -  YR7 ASSEMBLY  12:20pm 
 

06-10/08 -  START SMART PRIMARY PROGRAM  
   

10/08/18 -  YR6/7 GROWTH & DEVELOPMENT  
  8:50am - 10:50am 
 

14/08/18 -  ICAS MATHS  
 

14-15/08 -  SCHOOL PHOTO’S  
 

15/08/18 -  SCHOOL TOUR     
  12:00pm 
 

17/08/18 -  SCHOOL PHOTO’S CATCHUP DAY 
      

mailto:rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.australiancurriculum.edu.au


 

 

NATIONALLY CONSISTANT COLLECTION OF DATA  

NATIONALLY CONSISTANT COLLECTION OF DATA  
ON SCHOOL STUDENTS WITH DISABILITY (NCCD) 
 

All schools are required to collect information about the numbers of students that they provide adjustments to under the 
Disability Discrimination Act (1992) and Disability Standards of Education (2005). From 2018, this data will be used as the 
basis for national funding. 
 

The NCCD involves the collection of; 
 

▫ the number of students receiving adjustments to enable them to participate in education on the same basis 
as other students 

▫ the level of adjustment provided to students  
▫ student’s type of disability if known 

 

Under the model the definition of disability is broad and includes learning difficulties, health and mental health conditions. 
If your child is identified for inclusion in the Collection, the required information will be included in this year’s data 
collection. 
 

If you have any questions about the data collection, please contact Simone Percy on 8276 1523 Further information can 
be found at: http://www.education.gov.au/nationally-consistent-collection-data-school-students-disability. 

YEAR / TERM TERM 1 TERM 2 TERM 3 TERM 4 

2018 29 Jan - 13 Apr 30 Apr  - 6 July 23 July  - 28 Sept 15 Oct  - 14 Dec 

2019 29 Jan  - 12 Apr 29 April  - 5 July 22 July  - 27 Sept 14 Oct  - 13 Dec 

2020 28 Jan  - 9 Apr 27 April  - 3 July 20 July  - 25 Sept 12 Oct  - 11 Dec 

2018 - 2020 TERM CALENDAR 

10 YEAR MORTLOCK PARK LEASE - FEEDBACK REQUEST 

Mitcham City Council requests community feedback on the proposed 10 year leasing of Mortlock Park to Colonel Light 
Gardens PS, St Terese PS, Goodwood Baseball Club & CLG Football Club.  
 

The Community Engagement for lease/licence at Mortlock Park is now open and runs until Monday 2 July, 2018. 
 

Please find below the link to the online feedback form to circulate to your members:   
http://ww.mitchamcouncil.sa.gov.au/page.aspx?u=2262#e7878 
 

For further queries, contact : 
 

Nicholas Tallarida (City of Mitcham) 
(08) 8372 8805  

http://www.education.gov.au/nationally-consistent-collection-data-school-students-disability
http://www.mitchamcouncil.sa.gov.au/page.aspx?u=2262#e7878


 

 

Well done to the fabulous SRC reps, they have done a great job this semester. 
Mitchell O & Ariana T 

SRC NEWS 

Sign ups have closed for CLG has talent. 
Competition day will be held this Thursday, 5th July at 1:15pm. 

The winner will be announced on Friday, 6th July at Term 2’s final assembly. 

REC - YEAR 1   -   2:00pm - 3:00pm 
 

YEAR 2 - YEAR 5   -   5:00pm - 6:15pm 
 

YEAR 5 - YEAR 7   -   6:30pm - 8:00pm 

CASUAL DAY - FRIDAY 6th JULY 

OR 

ENROL YOUR CHILD FOR THE 2019 SCHOOL YEAR NOW! 

 

If your child was born on or between;  
May 1st 2013  and   April 30th 2014  ? 

and you wish your child to be considered for placement as a 
reception/new student at CLGPS,, 

 submit their enrolment forms for 2019 NOW !! 
 N.B. Families who have a child currently attending CLGPS with siblings due to commence school in  2019   

  are asked to submit their enrolment forms NOW!  Please do not assume we are aware of your intentions.  



 

 

Due to the change in Simone's role until the end of Term 3, the Library will no 

longer be open for borrowing before school.  Parents are welcome to drop in after 

school or alternately you can email Simone with any concerns at:  

simone.petherick915@schools.sa.edu.au 

LIBRARY NEWS 

Subscribe to the library blog ( http://simonepercy.edublogs.org/ ) to discover beautiful new books, find out about 

library events & initiatives, competitions, everything you need to know about the PRC – and a whole lot more! 

   
 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE UPDATE 

We would like to say congratulations to these reading treasures who have completed the SA Premier’s Reading 
Challenge recently. 

2018 SA PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE  

Room 01 - 04:   nil 

Room   1  -  9:   Georgia L, Sam L, Jacob R  

Room 11 - 15:   James C, Nathan W, Leonardo B  
 

Room 16 - 21:   Thomas T, Macy P, Patrick H, Lloyd K, Kit M, Bastien S,  
 Olivia B  
 

 

Room 22 - 25:  nil 

Follow the link below to SA’s Premier Reading Challenge website, where you’ll find page’s of information on the 

challenge including timelines and age appropriate book-lists etc.. http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/

CLG LIBRARY BLOG 

mailto:simone.petherick915@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/prc/pages/home


 

 

LIGHTING UP THE ARTS 2018 



 

 

LIGHTING UP THE ARTS 2018 Cont.. 



 

 

THE ART CORNER 



 

 

SAPSASA BOYS KNOCKOUT TEAMS 
The boys netball team, Oscar C, Jack B, Mitchel O, Joshua S, Nathan H, Max S and 

Sam A played on Wednesday afternoon on 20th May at Hawthorndene Primary 

School. The final score was 9 to 15 to CLG.  

We will be playing either Pimpala Primary School or All Saints College next. Dates will 

be determined once we know who we are playing.  
 

Both boys soccer teams played on Wednesday 13th June on Mortlock Park against 

Westbourne Park Primary School. The boys team, Sean D-W, Oscar C, Jack B, 

Mitchell O, Charlie W, Max E, Alex S, Jacob H, Lucas D-B, Joshua S, Jasper L, 

Izaiah T, Josh B and Seth A played an amazing game. Final score 1 to 6 to WPPS.  

Westbourne Park Primary School will continue in the knockout competition. A big thank 

you to Shane Pluck for coaching the team.  

Good luck boys! 

SAPSASA & P.E. UPDATE 

Kim Boothey 
PE Teacher 

SAPSASA ATHLETICS TRIALS 
SAPSASA Athletics trials was held on Friday 29th June, 9am - 10.50am. Students who are born 2008, 2007, 2006 and 

2005 trialed in 100m, 200m and 800m sprints, shotput, discus, long jump and high jump.  

Results will be published early next term. The students that are selected will be invited to attend the SAPSASA Combined 

Athletics Carnival on Wednesday 22nd August at Santos Stadium. 

 

SA SCHOOLS ORIENTATION RELAY & CHAMPIONSHIPS TRIALS 
The SA Schools Orienteering Relay Championships will be held on Friday 31st August at Thorndon Park, Athelstone. 

Teams of three compete in the relay. Students need to nominate themselves for this event. A session has been run in PE 

lessons. Practise sessions will be run by Kim Boothey and held next term at lunch time on Wednesdays commencing 

week 2. It is also a prerequisite that students do at least one course with Orienteering SA so that they are familiar with the 

process of orienteering outside a familiar setting. Names of the selected students will be posted next term. 

 



 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 

Thank you for your support of the Special lunch of fish fillet with mashed potato, peas and baby carrots. Orders were down 
on expectations but this could have been due to coinciding with LUTA. We still achieved 14% of the school which is great.  
 

What we need now is you FEEDBACK please!! If you could either come in personally or send in your children to 
see me, send a note or email (helen.parsons534@schools.sa.edu.au), with a quick comment on what the children 
thought of it (good or bad) and maybe a WHY??    
 

It certainly looked good leaving from the kitchen. There were a lot of tired parents and children on Friday after LUTA which 
saw Canteen orders for the day soar to 137 which is the most ever. This averaged the weekly total orders out at 11% - 

again a great result. . 
Helen Parsons 

Canteen Manager 

OSHC PUPIL FREE DAY - Monday 23rd July 2018 

OSHC PUPIL FREE DAY - Monday 23rd July 2018 
 

On Monday 23rd July (Pupil Free Day) OSHC is going to Latitude, 13-15 Fosters Rd, Greenacres to bounce, climb and fly! 

Children must be at OSHC no later than 9.00 am. We will be hiring a private bus in case of inclement weather. There are no half 

day bookings. Cost for the day is $56.50 per child (normal CCB applies.)  Places are strictly limited for this excursion. When booking 

in your child/ren for this excursion please note: once booked in if you decide to cancel, you will still be charged full fee. Cancelation 

on or prior to the day will incur the full fee. Staff must be given any medication (in original packaging with instructions) that their child 

might require during that day. All children must bring their own recess and lunch (no spending money) and wear enclosed shoes for 

climbing. Afternoon tea is provided. Please return booking form below to the School office or OSHC office WITHOUT FEES no later 

than 12 noon on Monday 16th July. Any queries please ring OSHC on 82769065 
 

 ……........................................................................................................................................................................ 
 

OSHC PUPIL FREE DAY: LATITUDE  
Monday 23rd July 2018 

 
Child/ren name/s :  ................................................................................................................................................................................... 

 

Emergency contact details : ................................................................................................................................................................... 

 

Relevant medical information :  ............................................................................................................................................................. 

 

.................................................................................................................................................................................................................... 

 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………...…  

’
   http://www.colgrdnsps.sa.edu.au/oshc_vac-care.htm 

VACATION CARE PROGRAM 

http://www.colgrdnsps.sa.edu.au/oshc_vac-care.htm


 

 

 

FATHER’S   DAY   BREAKFAST 

 

August 31st - tickets $10:00 each, further details to come. 
 

 

August 30th & 31st - 9:00am - 10:50am 

$5:00 gifts 

Kelly Gilbert 
Fundraising 

kellygilbert01@gmail.com 

FUNDRAISING NEWS 

OCEAN’S 8 MOVIE NIGHT 
 

Thank you to those who came along to our Oceans 8 Movie night. It was a small intimate group.  
Now for the winners of our prizes........ 
 

1st Prize  -   $100 Travel Voucher with Kaleidoscopic Travel & kaftan - Green 4 - Neta Best 

2nd Prize  -   $100 Travel Voucher with Kaleidoscopic Travel & kaftan - Green 13 - Hayley Lekkas 

3rd Prize  -   d'Arenberg Cab Sav & chocoate - Green 9 - Stuart Henley 

4th Prize  -   Michinbury "Blush" & necklace - Green 21 - Anna Smith 

5th Prize  -   Double pass to Wallis Cinemas & fruchocs - Green 15 - Sally VanRuth 

6th Prize  -   $50 Hogs Breath Voucher - Green 27 - Alison B 

HELP! - SIZES 4-8 LONG PANTS / 4-6 GIRLS KNICKERS DONATIONS NEEDED ! 

DO YOU HAVE ANY SPARE / TOO SMALL ITEMS OF CLOTHING TO DONATE ? 
 

Due to many borrowed items not being laundered and returned to the school, CLG is in need of both boys and girls 

winter LONG PANTS,  SIZES  4 & 6  ONLY and in particular GIRLS KNICKERS,  sizes  4 - 8  ONLY !! 

With the cooler, wetter weather we are finding that the depleted stock of these sizes & items is 

inadequate to handle the demand of wet bottoms due to playground and / or toileting accidents. 

If you can help restock, please leave donations at the front office. Thank you !! 

 

DUE TO HAVING LIMITED STORAGE AND AN ALREADY ADEQUATE STOCK OF OTHER 
          ITEMS & SIZES, WE CAN ACCEPT DONATIONS OF THE ABOVE REQUESTED ITEMS & SIZES ONLY. 

TERM 3 EVENTS 

ALL ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS SHOULD NOW HAVE BEEN EITHER PURCHASED OR RETURNED TO FRONT OFFICE. 
2017/2018 memberships have now expired.  

Purchase your 2018/2019 book here:  

NEW 2018-2019 ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/167k438


 

 

MARION CITY COUNCIL COMMUNITY NEWS 

KELLY SPORTS AT CLGPS 

REGISTRATION FORM:      KELLY SPORTS WILD WINTER PROGRAM 

file:///F:/NEWSLETTERS/2018/TERM 2/WEEK 10/Wild Winter Kelly Sports - CLGPS.jpg


 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS  

JDRF (Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation) is a charity founded for the sole purpose of raising funds for research to 
find a cure for Type 1 Diabetes. Sarah Im is the parent of Paxx, a year 2 student here at CLGPS who lives with the 
chronic and painful disease, Type 1 Diabetes. Sarah, Paxx and their family would like to extend an invitation to parents 
and friends to join them for this wonderful charitable night out in support of finding a cure and helping the lives on 120,000 
people nation wide.    
Every day six more Australians are diagnosed with T1D. That’s six families whose lives will never again be the same 
because of a life-long autoimmune disease. There is no way to prevent T1D and there is currently no cure. 
 

Click here for tickets:  https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/step-into-classic-hollywood-tickets-45929664864?aff=eac2#listing-

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/step-into-classic-hollywood-tickets-45929664864?aff=eac2

